
TRINITY WEEKLY NEWS AND NOTES 

THIS WEEK AT TRINITY            May 29 – June 5, 2016 

SUNDAY   9:00 am Sunday School 
   9:00 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 

Between Services Coffee Hour sponsored by Basketball 
              10:30 am Sunday Morning Bible Study  [YSR] 
              10:30 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 

MONDAY Memorial Day        Church and School Offices Closed 
   9:00 am TLS Marching Band in Hicksville Parade 
TUESDAY                            3:30 pm Bible Study  [Stammel Center] 
WEDNESDAY  9:30 am Ladies Morning Bible Study  [Stammel Center] 
                11:30 am Pastoral Care Meeting  [Stammel Center] 

  7:30 pm Praise Band Rehearsal  [MPR] 
THURSDAY  7:30 pm Trinity Choir  [CMR] 
FRIDAY    
SATURDAY                9:00 am Community Garden Work Day 

6:30 pm Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
SUNDAY   9:00 am Sunday School 
   9:00 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 

Between Services Coffee Hour sponsored by Youth 
              10:30 am Sunday Morning Bible Study  [YSR] 
              10:30 am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion 
              12:00 pm Closer Connections  [YSR] 
 4:00 pm Pasta Dinner Sponsored by NYG Youth 
                  

2015-2016 Ministry Support Goal:  $10,000.00 per week 

Offering:  May 21/22 $8,163.00 

Attendance: May 21/22      277 
   
  ALTAR FLOWERS 

Today’s altar flowers are to the glory of God in loving memory of Jeffrey Funfgeld as we remember his love of the Lord by his 
family. 

 

GIFTS and MEMORIALS 

Gifts and memorials have been given to Trinity Lutheran Church to the glory of God in memory of Shinok Kim by her son 
Ilpoong Chang; for the Celebrate Summer Program in loving honor of Eileen Heigl by John and Debbie Vergara; to the Weldon 
and Gail Endorf Library Fund in honor of the library dedication by Weldon and Gail Endorf, in loving memory of Lucille Luebke 
on her first anniversary with our Lord by Bob Gross and Tina Deer; for God’s Gratuities in loving memory of Marie Moran by 
Dolores Sartor; to the Organ Fund in loving memory of Emma and Frank Fix by Lauren Fix, in loving memory of Jeffery 
Funfgeld on his 8th year in heaven by Bob and Carol Gross. 

 

 
 
 

  



WITH GRATITUDE  Thank you to all of those who made 
the Trinity Lutheran School Library dedication to Weldon 
and Gail Endorf a joyous and memorable day. 

 
COMMUNITY GARDEN  We will be having a garden 
workday on Saturday, June 4 from 9 am - noon. We have 
many projects to work on  from general maintenance to 
seeding and planting, so we hope to see many people on 
hand as we get the season fully kicked off. 

Also, starting Monday June 6 we will begin our regular 
Monday work nights. We will be there from 6:30 pm until 
dark on every Monday.  

As always, all are welcome, no experience necessary, so 
please spread the word and bring a friend or neighbor. 
Remember:  all produce grown in the garden is donated to 
those in need in the surrounding communities. Feel free to 
call Melissa at 325-5152 or email her at 
milliv21@gmail.com with any questions or concerns. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2016  Plans are underway 
for “Deep Sea Discovery”, July 26 – July 29. Children will 
learn how God is with them wherever they go. We need 
crew leaders (lead a group of children), site leaders (help 
with crafts and science projects), and help with games 
and snacks. Call Lynn in the office at x230 or talk to one 
of the coordinators, Carol Gross, Liz Shehigian or Anthony 
Cavaliere. Registration will begin June 1st. 
 
EVER IMAGINE GOING TO ITALY?  You can join Pastor 
Dwyer November 9-19 to Venice, Florence, Assisi, and 
Rome. Contact Pastor Dwyer for more information. 
 
PRAYING FOR TRINITY'S MINISTRY 
1 Thessalonians 1:16-18 Be joyful always; pray 
continually, give thanks in all circumstances for this is 
God's will for you in Christ Jesus.  Pastor Froehlich invites 
you to join him and others to pray for the ministry of Trinity 
Lutheran Church and School. Each week beginning 
Monday, June 6 at 7 pm and onThursday June 9 at 11:30 
am,  we will meet in the Prayer Chapel in the Sanctuary to 
seek our Lord's direction for the mission and ministry of 
Trinity. We will also pray for those in need and for any 
special needs that are requested.  We will do this each 
week in June and then consider expanding to July and 
beyond.  If you have questions contact Pastor Froehlich 
through Kim in the church office. 
 
 

THANK YOU!!!!  Kathy and I want to thank all who 
welcomed us to Trinity as we complete our first month 
here.  We appreciate all the kindness you have afforded 
us and for those who made the parsonage such a 
welcoming place, we are so grateful.  It is a very 
comfortable place to live though I am not there very 
much.  There is much work to be done as we seek to 
move Trinity forward in its vision for mission. We need 
more people to step up and offer to help in the many 
ministries that we have and most of all we need you to join 
us each week for worship as we feed on Word and 
Sacrament to strengthen us to serve our Lord. You are in 
our prayers and thank God for our partnership in the 
Gospel.                                               Pastor Froehlich 
 
FROM THE BOARD OF STEWARDSHIP 
Isaiah 6:3 And one called to another and said: "Holy, holy, 
holy is the LORD of hosts; the whole earth is full of his 
glory!" Three times the angels cry out: “Holy, Holy, Holy!” 
which is an indication of the three-ness in God, Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit. This is the Name we are baptized 
into. We have been made a part of God’s family. And so 
we are now called to live lives that are in harmony with our 
new family: we are to be godly, to live in God’s image. As 
God is loving, and kind, and generous – so are we called 
to be.  
 
GOD’S GRATUITIES   God’s Gratuity banks can be found 
at each exit. Please pick them up and fill them up with 
your “gratuity” for God’s work. The monies collected will 
be used to replace the handicap entrance bricks. Please 
bring them in the first Sunday of each month! An LWML 
member will be available to collect your bank in the 
hallway. 
 
WE PRAY for those afflicted in body and spirit, for those 
in pain and for those near death, that the Lord would grant 
them peace, patience, relief and healing according to His 
gracious will: Ray Schank, Kathy Gabrielsen, George 
Ahrens, Allison Tomlet, Ann Chang, Ray Churik, Margaret 
Keller, Alfred Sauer, Sandy DiPasqua, Zeke Newbery, 
Nancy Burpee, Edward Wehrman, John Molin, Barbara 
Higgins, Debbie Crawford, Ellen Brewer, Cooper 
Meadows, Mark Clark, Carol Garner, Kristina Apgar, 
Freida Schildwachter, Keith Rigby, Gerry Kelly, Nancy 
Kassinger, David Francis, Gertrude Linquite, Walter 
Schmidt, Arlene Linquite, Elizabeth Schuler, Goldie 
Modica, Malik, and Bill Busch. 
 



WANT TO SIMPLIFY YOUR WEEKLY OFFERINGS? 
More and more of us are paying our bills online. Why not 
add our offerings as well? It saves time and helps Trinity 
to be better able to budget for our growing ministry. It’s 
easy to setup and secure. All you have to do is go to 
Trinity’s website at www.trinityhicksville.org and click on 
“Giving” which is located in the menu at the top. Then just 
click the “Click Here to Give” button on the Giving page 
and follow the directions. 
 
THE PENNSYLVANIA YOUTH CHORALE will once 
again be joining us for a concert and to sing for worship.  
They will be coming to Trinity the weekend of June 10 - 
12.  We are in need of Trinity members who would be 
willing to house the children.  Please help us out in 
housing two (or more if you can!).  You can contact Henry 
DeVries at hdevries@trinityli.org or let the church office 
know if you can help out. 

 

Youth Ministry Happenings 

JUNIOR YOUTH – FUEL   
For those who are in grades 6-8 

June 10, 7-9pm in the YSR 

June 24, 10am-4pm 

Summer Adventureland Kickoff! 
 

SENIOR YOUTH  
For those who are in grades 9-12 and Beyond! 

June 10, 9-10pm in the YSR 

Rec Night 
 

 
CALLING ALL YOUTH – Grades 6 to 12! We need your 
help in worship! Acolyte training will begin on June 5 after 
the 10:30 worship service. Come, learn, and help us serve 
others. Call the church office to sign up! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Please check out the tract rack in the 
hallway and the church entrances for a 
take-a-way listing of Trinity’s Bible studies, 
fellowship and service opportunities and 
general information about our church. 
 
 
 
SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 2016 
On Wednesday, June 29, Trinity will make the switch to 
our summer worship schedule. The last Saturday to offer 
worship before the switch will be June 25. Worship on 
Wednesdays will be held at 7:15pm and will run for 10 
weeks with the final Wednesday service on August 31. 
The liturgy for each Wednesday will be identical to the 
liturgy for the upcoming Sunday and the Lord’s Supper will 
be held at all worship services.  

Sunday school will end on June 5 and families are invited 
to attend the 9:00 am service. The children will sing a 
song and Pastor Froehlich deliver a children's message.  

Join us at our summer Sunday school, Christ’s Kids, 
starting June 26 at the 9:00 am service. The children start 
in church, then after a children’s sermon go down to the 
choir room for a lesson and craft. Please pick up your 
child there. We hope that you can join us. If interested in 
leading one week, please call Lynn Waldeck (Ext 230) in 
the church office. 

Also please remember during this time, that your offerings 
and gifts are just as important over the summer months as 
they are throughout the year. Trinity still has on-going 
financial obligations and your continued ministerial 
support is important! (Check out Trinity’s online giving 
information elsewhere in this bulletin!) 

Thankfully, God doesn’t take a vacation from us, so let’s 
not take a vacation from Him! Have a fantastic summer 
and see you at worship! 
 
 
 
 

mailto:hdevries@trinityli.org


CELEBRATE SUMMER 2016 
June 27 – August 19 

Summer Your Way! 
You choose the days. You choose the weeks.  

We do the rest!  

Register for 2, 3, 4, or 5 days per week 

 

Science, water fun, arts & crafts, music, Zumba, & more! 

Weekly visits from the ice cream truck & pizza lunch on Thursdays! 

Campers remain on-site for all activities.   

We bring all the fun here! 

The Fun Bus  

F.A.S.T. Athletics  

New York State I Fish Program 

The Jump Bunch 60 Second Challenge 

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 

 

All activities are included in program tuition & a payment plan is available 

 

For additional information, please call, Mrs. Eileen Heigl at  

931-2211 Ext. 5 or email celebratesummer@TrinityLI.org 

 

 

 

 

 
Celebrating 22 years of summer fun! 


